





Ferrari Award Committee
Nomination Letter for Diane Regan
April 10, 1992

employees to her for guidance on how best to access institutional
procedures and on each occasion the employee was given effective
assistance. Her ability to establish rapport with all categories of

employees and students, is evidence of her sincere approach to
problem solving.

Diane is simply a remarkable professional whose outstanding
administrative qualities would make her selection for the Ferrari
Award particularly appropriate. [ would be happy to comment
further on Diane's qualifications for this award. Please do not
hesitate to contact me if I can provide any additional information.

Sincerely,

Marshall Rose, Director
Affirmative Action

MR



April 10, 1992

1552 lichzel RF. Ferrari Suscrd Coamittee
Bowling Cresn State University,

Dear Friends

I em delighted to write this letter in zupport of the
mominaticn of Diane Regan for ths 1792 Michszl R. Fervrari Award.
Ms. Fzgsan mors than mests the criteviz for vomination in 211
thiss categoviss: Inmovaticon and Inlitiative; Performances and
Relaticrship with the Uni”zrsitw Community . For oo siw CRAars
she hasz conszistent Ly =hibited exceptional performarce z2s
Gdl’l’lil’liit'=b":'v—'.: mzzizt -ﬂlt i the f_u].].-:g': of Aarts and SCic‘.—ﬁCEE).
Such zustsaived e-czllernce dessroes cury recognition.

=z faconlt, member
lheon =he vas

Ji}

LTy

I am familiar wvwith Diane’e wort first 2
and then 55 & coll=sague in the Lollags offic
= f

appointed to her present positicovs s 3z a facult, member with
sgveral adminiztrative reepun=1b111 iez in my own anit, guickly
lzarved to call on her for assistanze 1n negatistivcg the complew
bursaucracies of :clleg1a+e z2nd uniwverszity adminiztration. Mo
mztter Row zmall or large the izzus. bians could sithesr procida

the information I requested or refer me to the appropviate office
or irdividual who could: snd she often could suggest vizble
zglutions to zeemingl, intractable problems.  Furtherworzs. her
marnsr naz invariskbly cordial and pozitie, s=o that 1t was always
a pleasure to deal with her.

-

an Gs=sistant Dean in the College office, 1

When 1 bheczme
tegan teo spprecistes more fully how teuly productive sand helpful
she was. Hzr bnowledge of the College-—-fraom itz da,—to-—day
opsrations to izzues of itz =ducatiownal philosoph o ~—is
remarkbable., GShe ssrves sz the afiirmative sction officer for the
Ccll=ge, the dg facts secrastary for 2 vumber of its committees
and counmcils, co-ordinator xf many of 1tE activities--zuzh as the
monthl, Srtz and Scisvces Facult, Lunchsor Forums, manzger of
College vrecords. and aditasv of awzn of itz in-house and Fublic
rzlations publizations-—to vame just a faw of her volzs, In
sdditicn, =he zerves as an informal adsizor ko deans Clnclading
myself), and to department, progrzm. and committes chairz. 211 of
whom conzelt her on & varigh, of matter=. because vwe bncu ws can
truzt her judgment and discration.

. . . College of Aris and 5S¢
\__/ Bowling Green State University offr.ia:f u..e'gffﬁ
Eowling Green, Ohio 43403
(419) 372-2015
Cable: BGSUOH
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April 10, 17%2

Diens’=s coniributizns o the znooth and s=ffectivz ocperatil
of the largest collegs in the Univergit, ought not to go
urvecognized. I wholehs=artzdly support her nomination for the
Michael R. Fevrarl Award.

Very truly vours,

/ﬂf_ I /;7 Z ):7"\{1.14 te
/T
Dr. Dawn Glanz
Gesistant Dean

o
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=\ S?c.é Bowling Green State Universi Collzzz of Arts and Sciznces
D{‘D) _C| 8 Y ”" " Office of the Dean
Il _\c Bowling Craen, Chio 4349?—0210
~L_¥ (419) 272-2015

Cable: BGSUOH

April 7, 1992

MEMORANDUM
TO: 1992 Michael R. Ferrari Award Committee
FROM: Andrew Kerek
Dean
RE: Support for Diane Regan

I'am writing to support the nomination of Ms. Diane Regan for the 1992 Michael R. Ferrari
Award. Diane’s qualities and qualifications match your criteria for this award. The Ferrari
award for Diane Regan would recognize the rich conlributions to BGSU’s human and
professional environment by a remarkable individual.

Emphasizing "the human dimension . . ."
Exhibiting "a genuine sensitivity to others . . .
Showing "an open, caring attitude . . ."
Attending to "the growth and development of the University.”

These words precisely describe Diane Regan.

In interviewing dozens of candidates for positions every year I often talk: to them about the
high quality of the work: place at BGSU, the generally high level of job satisfaction. I point
out to them the supportiveness and collegiality of the people here, their willingness to share.
These are always genuine comments, coming from my few years of personal experience as
still a relative newcomer to (and hence objective observer of) this campus, but coming. above
all, from my close association with one especially persuasive maodel for these qualities—Diane
Regan. Diane, simply, is the epitome of SUPPORT. She is an unending source of assistance
and encouragement to anyone in need, and indeed the range of people from across the
campus that draw on and benefit on a daily basis from her willingness to share—faculty,
administrators and support personnel, and not the least students—is truly remarkable. Diane
nurtures people not only because it is in her nature to do so but also because she believes
that employees who feel good about their colleagues at the institution make for a better
university. Indeed, the efforts and attitudes of people like Diane Regan immeasurably
enhance the quality of the work place at BGSU.
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Ms. Regan passes with flying colors all the other tests posed for those to be considered for
this award. Let me just select a few salient points. As my Executive Assistant, Diane has
displayed outstanding qualities that I know others across the university have admired and
found to be of bem.fll to them. Ms. Regan possesses a rare combination of articulate
intelligence, thorough knowledge of the university and its networks and operating systems,
refined mlupusoml skills and plublem- olving finesse, plarning and organizational
expertise, impeccable work: ethic and prof: ’und dedication to her job, and above all, again, a
capacity for genuine caring and supportiveness. As an important part of her concemn ful the
"human dimension,” Diane has a profound, overriding sense of the need for diversity at the
university and for fairness and equal treatment, ecpccnlly in regard to vulnerable, at-risk
populations such as women and minorities. Her contributions to projects and committees
ranging from minority affairs and gender-rclatud wage review o aqual opportunity and
affirmative action have been creative, substantial and significant.

Many such commitments are not part of Diane’s assigned lez-punz.lblhuu They are "above
and beyond"—another fitting description of Diane’s pufunmn I support her involvement
and pn’ticipation because she genuinely cares about the prufessmnal and human quality of
this institution, and has the com thanc and the heart—to make a significant difference.
Diane is a creative individual, an "idea person” who again and again comes up with ideas for
organizing our work: more efficiently, or assisting others to do their job better, or enhancing
the positive image of the college or university. For example, she is the moving force behind
Dimensions, the Cullege’s aluimni newsletter—a project typical of her interest in outreach. As
one of her many innov:ntivc ideas, she has recently solicited business cards from alumni, with
comments on what their liberal education at BGSLT has meant to them—and has received
some remarkable testimonizs. Or, along a very different ling, last year Diane came up with
the idea of a workshop an th preparation of tenure and promotion dessiers—an intensive
session that measur. 1b1y improved the quality of the dossiers later submitted by those
attending. Indeed, e amplcs of Diane’s resourcefulness and creative energy along a broad
spectrum of activities are virtually endless.

Diare Regan represents many of the best qualities of the adminisirative staff at Bowling
Green State University. She is an extremely hard-working individual with an admirable mix
of professionalism and collegiality, seriousness of purpose and good sense of humor,
toughness in defense of integrity of the process and yet an almost overriding capacity for
compassion. As recipient of the Ferrari Award, Dianz Regan would serve as an outstanding
model for the Find of people that make BGSU tick.

I urge that you give this nomination your most serious consideration.

/d
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THE 1992 MICHAEL R. FERRARI AWARD

Nominee:

Name: Dr. Ronald E. Zwiczrlein

Title: _prcoytive Pivegtor of Pecresticnsl Sports Ssrvices

Campus Address: Student Fecreaticon Center

Nominator:

Name: Mrs. Jodi L. Laukis

Title: OF Fime Manadel

Campus Address: £tudent Facreaticn Center Fhone: --2712

Adm. Staff Faculty Student Classified X

Please include additicnal letters of reference from three other individuals
for your nominee.

A letter of support must accompany this nomination form. Resumes are not
necessary. On an additicnal piece of paper/s please describe how long and
in what capacity you have known the nominee and, after referring to the
criteria sheet, describe the qualities the nominee possesses on the human
dimension and at least one of the listed three criteria. Please keep in
mind that the SELECTION OF THE AWARD RECIPIENT WILL BE MADE ON THE BASIS OF
TEE INFPORMATION SUPPLIED. The nomination form must be received in the
office listed below no later than 5 P.M., April 17, 1992, Late submissions
will not be considered. Pe sure that all additional pagesz are attached to
the nomination form.

Joyce Kepke, Chair
Continuing Educaticn and Summer Programs
by April 17, 1992

Nl
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[JDDG Bowling Green State University Bowling éreen, OhLioL43L-;03{)1lf16
e A 419-372-2711
= Fax 419-372-8454
~L_ A April 8, 1992
Joyce Kepke
Office of Continuing Education
BGSU

Dear Committee Members:

It is with the utmost pleasure and honor that | write this letter of
recommendation for Dr. Ronald E. Zwierlein, the Azsociale Direclor of the Student
Recreation Center since Fall Temeaster, 1954, for the prestigious Michas! R. Ferrari
Award. [ have come to know Ron since his employment here as my supervisor, but more
importantly as my best friend.

As the Associate Director al the Rec Center, Ron is responsible for coordinating
all areas of the building, including, bul not limiled to;  aquatics, programming,
promotions, averall usage, building mainienance/custodial and a statistical analysis of
all arzas. Ron indirectly oversess budgetary processes from coordinating all auxiliary
improvement projects to working with hiz own &x=pensge budget including staffing and
such items as small as the nuts and balts in the maintznance zaction.

Most recenily, Ron was appointed 3z the new Executive Direcior of Recreational
Sporis, requiring him to operate the Student Rec Cenltar a2 well as the new Fieldhouse.
As of January of 1921, he has served as the Interim Dirsctor of the Fieldhouse and will
be officially taking charge of the entire oparation in Auguzl. Since Ron's involvement
with the Ficldhouse, he has given numercus hours of his own time making decisions on
all aspects, from flooring o type of coverings used on the outer shell of the building. He
has spent countless days waorking with bidders, coniractors and architects with little
compensation for what we hope will be a showplace facility opening in January, 1993. A
retirement within our departrnent in July will force Ron's rezponsibilities 10 increase
immensely. Mot only will he continue to oversee the daily oparations and public
relations of the Student Rec Center, but in addition he will supervise the direction of the
Fieldhouse.

Ron iz the type of individual that will not ask others to do 2omedhing unless he is
willing to do it himzelf. During our break periods, the Cender doss what is called
"Preventative Maintenance”. During this time, Ron and 2ome of the employees get into

the nooks and crannies of the Rec 1o clean and repair and sometimes rebuild equipment so
that the SRC can sava time and money.

Ron is continually finding ways to save the Rec Center money by being activiely
involved in the decizsion making process invalving problems and projacts. Some
examples are being the evpert coordinator of the pool pairding projects, the filtration
system with the poolz, the floor re-zurfacing on bazbeiball and racquetball courts and
the list is endlzas. When Ron deals with the confractors and receives various bids, he is

KR
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the expert that the Rec Center Stafl turns to in finding out if the prices are the fairest to
be found and products that are being used are the best. Because of his expertise in these
areas, he has bean contracted by cutside facilities such as other city, university and
school systems to serve as a consultant.

Ron has demonstrat=d without a doubt what hard wark and perseverance can
accomplish. His countless hours of work: and dedication most of the time goes unnoticed
by the genaral public, but, as | can attest, there are very few complaints received at the
Rec due to his work ethic. During the Morthwest Ohio Diztrict Swimming/Diving
Championships and the MAC Champicnships, it was not uncommon for Ron to report to
work at £:00 a.m. and not leave until 11:00 pom., 7 days a week, due o all the
preparation and the actual meeis themzelvez. Thiz was alf added to his already heavy
workload, with no compensation time for the added responsibility.

One of the many and more imiportant responsibilitiea that Ron carries is the
implementation, training and direct supervision of the Center Managers (the highest
position a student can hold in the Rec) and Floor Supervizors. At the end of spring
semester he holds an extensive retraat with his old and newly promoted Center Managers
for a weekend. At the retreal they spend each day reviewing policies, procedures, do's
and don'ls, old Center Managers share their ecperiznces, and thay actually play out
problems that may arize while on the job. With thiz intenze training, all Center
Managers are well prepared for the upcoming fall semsater.

Every semester Ron has been approached to leach clazzes for the School of HPER
both undergraduate and graduate levelz. He is a very thorough instructor and has
received rave reviews by his students stating he has a great ssnse of teaching ability and
relays details peraining 1o the ¢lass in everyday lanquage. Has given up some of his own
time to be a guest speaker and has given numerous tours detailing the inner most parts
of the Rec to university classes.

Ron's collzagues, staff and students have the utmost regpect for him. Due to the
fact that so many peoplz view hint in such a positive manner, he has been asked to serve
on several on and off campus committecs such as the Chair of the Board of Appeals
Committee appointed by Dr. Olzcamp, a board member and Interim Director of the new
Falcon Field House, Exzcutive Member of the Administrative Staff Gouncil, BGSU Hall of
Fame Commiilee, the City Park: and Recreation Playground Planning committee, St.
Thomas More Parizh Committee, and the lizt goes on. He has received numerous awards
such as the finalist and recipient of the 1937 Adminiztralive Staff "Quiztanding Student
Affairs Award" and was inducled into the John Carroll Athletic Hall of Fame in 1989.

| have known Ron for nine years and there are few other individuals whom |
admire and have such great respect for. Hot only has he been an exceptionally gifted and
compassionate supervisor, but he has also become miy best friend. He is my third child's
Godfather, and | couldn't azk for a more warm hearted individual. He is sincere, honest
and hardworking. He displays a caring atlitude and zpandz 20 much lime making people

%
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fecl welcomed. He is the disciplinarian when needed, the liziener and the advice giver.
Many student emiployees of the Rec come (o him for all kinds of advice, ranging from help
with the Registrars Office to helping with personal problems.

Ron has a tremendous attitude about life, never finds himself without a challenge
and is a compedtitor at heart. Life at the Rec would not be the same without him. | know
that he would bring honor to the Michael Ferrari Award. | thank you for your
consideration of him for the award and know if chozen he will nol disappoint you.

Sincerely,
d ’{L% ) ‘%(LZLZ&‘QJ/

Mrs. Jadi L. Laubis
Oflice Manager
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April 13, 1592
MEMORANDUM
To: PFerrari Awacd Committee

. /ﬂ/(/z)/ N e
FPoM: Mary Ellzan Fluulngwh T ke Ri
\saociabe Athletic Director

minacicn of Dr. Fon Swisrlein

i
=
.
=
(]

It iz my pleasure Lo aubmit a letbsr aupporiing Dr. Pon Cwisrlzin as
a nomins2 four the Pervari Awvacd.

My main intsracticon with Pon has been theough his willingneas to sscve
az the cn-zite mest diveckor fov the MAT Swimming Championships whe
B35S0 ig the hoat institukion. I havse ilhtlYﬁ'LkEC with him on coamittess
and through day-to-day coopzration betwsen the SR and the athletic
departmznt. Thooogh zach of these sikustions, I have found consistent
evidence of the criteria list2d for considaraiion as an cntstanding
contrikbator to the University communitry.

o

Serving as the meet Jdiveckor, for ons of the woat dzmanding chanpionships

vz host, i3 not 3 pact of Fon'a job at EuuU Hz has unsslfizhly provided
hiz ezperience, long hours and coet zaving planning to help oar dspartment
fill a staffing nsed of this et[ALrlue. Timz aftsr times, it iz his

ability to commanicacs, his sensitivity €0 21l involvad and hiz commitment
£ 2x2zllence that has made this a fivst-class zvant for the conpetitors

and public. Throughout the demandz of this fowr-day svenkt, the smittes
worck and the Jday-ti~day working toaskher, I have cone £ realize, pereonally,
why Fon iz ao highly vespectsd on thiz campus and in the commanity.

Bz i3 withoub 2 Jdoubb, an nssliicsh profzasional who exhibits a respect
and caring for others withoub cegard oo their status. Pon recesives
admiraticon, respect and & comfortable intsivaction with oithsrs bzcause

3

= act
he zxhilkits those qmalitizs to studesnks and staff =zlike.
Sinces :oming 2= BSSU, I filﬂ anw1uq nnﬂ worlk 'q with Pon Cwizrlzin
gL A=y 3 P zazemalisr and
= “-L['L-:'.:':lu.:lf'lv‘— 'F"'v'l." EGSU in ’Lll ar=as of l gz professional and
cnal life.



5’:@ ﬂ Oilice of Student
=\ e Activities and Orientation
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D= Bowling Green, Ohio 434030154
C—) = : (419) 372-2843

April 11, 1992

Joyce Kepke, Chair
Ferrari Selection Committee
c/o Continuing Education

Dear Joyce:

I have known Ron Zwierlein for at least the past eight years as a
colleague, friend and golf partner. He is also a member of the same
church that T attend. Based on the variety of ways in which I have
knowledge of Ron as a person, I feel qualified and honored to offer
my support toward his nomination for the 1992 Michael R. Ferrari
Award.

Ron exemplifies the main criteria for the award, the daily application
of the human dimension. He is one of the most positive individuals I
know and those whom I know who work for or with him cherish
their relationship. His knowledge and professionalism are
complimented by an excellent sense of humor. He has gotten far too
little recognition for his role in creating the excellent image that is
enjoyed by the Student Recreation Center.

Ron's performance regularly goes "above and beyond" that required
of the position. Any time there is a special program or an outside
group utilizing the Center (such as swim meet or after prom), Ron is
there - sometimes until 3 or 4 in the morning. He also serves as an
expert witness in court cases dealing with facility liability, teaches a
course in facilities management for HPER, and heads the University
Appeals Committee. This later responsibility is tremendously time
consuming and critical in nature because the end result often
determines whether or not a student will continue at the University.

Ron has served Administrative Staff Council as both an elected
representative and a member of the Executive Committee. His role
on the Executive Committee was during the time I served as
president and his input and support were invaluable.

Ron's additional role during the past year as Project Manager for the
new University Field House has again given him an opportunity to
shine. He was totally involved in the planning of the facility as a

AN
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Joyce Kepke, Chair
April 11, 1992
Page two

committee member and upon being selected as Project Manager has
had to deal with all the various university areas that are laying claim
to the structure. [ think I would be totally skeptical about the new
facility if it were not for Ron. I am confident that he will make sure
that the Field House is utilized in a fair and equitable manner and
preserve the intent of it benefiting the majority of students.

I truly can't think of a more deserving individual to receive this
year's Ferrari Award. 1 think Mick would point to Ron as someone
who exemplifies the qualities he so wanted to be recognized by the
honor bearing his name.

Sincerely,

e
/ l‘@l DeCrane

\Assutanl Vice President for Student Affairs
University Student Activities

GD/bal



= Ice Arena

\ 7C| Bowling Green State Universily Bowling Graen, Ohio 43403

! ! (419) 372-2264
e a1 Cable: BGSUOH

TO: Ferrari Award Selecti

TROM: Greg Jordan, Divector
BGEU Ice Arena

RE: Nomination of Dr. Ron Zwierlein

DATE: April 22, 1992

I have been aslked to submit a letter of support on behalf of Ron Zwierlein as
a candidate for the Fervari Awarvd. Having had the opportunity to serve on the
Ferrari Award Committee, I am well aware of the difficult taslk thst faces vou.
I wish you luck in your =fforts. I alsn fezl that Pon Zwierlein has
demonstrated that he iz a legitimate candidate that deserves strong
consideration.

When I thinl: of the qualities that Dr. Terrari demenstrated while: he was here,
g many of the same, Pon provides a great Jeal of

I see that Pon possesse
leadership in his role at the Ztndent Pecreation Center and in representation

of the B3RC 1n the Student Affailrzs area and across campus., He takes on
additional duties and rezponsibilities that zo above and beyond the call of duty
(the succesz of the fieldhouse is in large part due to Bon's attention to detail
and leadership). He 1z involved in other service to the atudentz and university
community by teaching HPER classez at the graduate and underzraduate level, and
gerves on numercus university committees such as the Appreals Eoard, ASC, =te.

ot only is the fact that Fon's willingness to do all these things iz ohvious,
but just as important 1z the way Ron approaches these tasks., He performz these
duties in a professional manner, yet keeping thinzs in  perspective by
maintaining a positive sense of humor and an unquesticonable loyalty to BGSU and
the various groups served.

It is these qualities that make having contact with DPon zlways enjovable.
mowing the past vecipients of thiz award, as well 2z the criteria for
gelecting, it seems very appropriate to me that Pon would be an excellent
addition to the impressive list. '

Thanl: yon for vyour consideration of Ron Zwierlein for the Ferrvari Award. If

you are in need of additicnal information, pleass feel free to contact me.

gr



I.

=]

o

F<
[ ——) e

m@i Bowling Green State Universily
L N

g4

University Computer Services
Bowling Green, Ohic 43403-0125
(419) 372-2911

FAX (419) 372-7723

Cable: BGSUOH

| )
~L

April 3, 1992

MEMORANDUM
TO: 1992 Michael Ferrari Award Committeeﬁ/,
FROM: Richard L. Conrad, Director /{%/

University Computer Services/ /
Telecommunications Services and
Asst. V.P. for Planning and Budgeting

SUBJECT: Letter of Nomination for Richard S. Zera

It is with great pleasure I submit the name of Richard Zera for the 1992
Ferrari Award. For the past 15 years, I have worked directly with Rich and
have the highest regard for him, particularly in areas directly related to the

Ferrarnn Award Criteria.

Although zome of Rich's many accomplishmentz may fit in multiple
categories, I will attempt to place them in the three categories listed on the
criteria form. I am sure you will agree that he has excelled in all three

areas.

1. T VATION AND INITIATIVE

It is absolutely essential that to be truly successful as Director of

Administrative Computer Services, innovation and initiative are key
characteristics. The impact Rich's creativity has had on Bowling Green
State University has been dramatic. Just a few of the more significant

innovations include:

-PROJECT-90

In January of 1959, Rich conceptualized and initiated what is now
called Praject-90 through his "Proposal for Upgrading Administrative
Computing”. Project-90 represents the most dramatic upgrade in
administrative computing in the past 20 years and is one of the holdest
plans seen anywhere in higher education. In fact, the propozal and
resultant documents (Systems Proposal, RFP, Planning Document,
Organizational Structure, ete.) have been accepted by the College and
University Systems Exchange (CAUSE) for inclusion in their library for
sharing with other institutions as a model. Along with Ron Lancaster,
Rich presented this innovative model, entitled "Implementation of



Comprehensive, Integrated Administrative Systems: Central Coordination
with Distributed Control”, at the 1991 CUMREC (College and University
Computer Users' Conference) international conference. Their paper and
presentation earned them recognition as one of the top five contributions to
the 1991 international conference. Major universities from around the
country have called and visited BGSU to study our innovative approach,
plan and control mechanisms. Project-90 includes the implementation of
new, state-of-the-art, integrated systems for the offices of the Registrar,
Bursar, Admissions, Graduate College, Housing, Financial Aid, Payroll,
Personnel, Student Employment, Business Office, Treasurer's Office,
Purchasing, Inventory, Central Stores, Alumni and Development. It is
truly hard to imagine any innovative, creative endeavor having a more
sweeping impact on B.G.S.U. for years to come. In addition to heing the
person who conceptualized thiz project, Rich continues to help guide it as
the computer manager of the project, a member of the Project-90 Steering
Committee, a member of the SIS Executive Team, and a member of the
Project-90 User Group. Many of Rich's subordinates have heen assigned to
serve on the Executive Teama of the system implementationas.

S.T.AR, TELEPHONE REGISTRATION SYSTEM

Rich was also co-author, along with the Bursar and Registrar, of the
proposal that led to the STAR (Student Telephone Access Registration)
syatem. This system has not only proven to be of tremendous service to the
students and administration of Bowling Green, but has also been studied by
other universities and vendors as a model for registration packages being
developed.

-STUDENT INFORMATION DISPENS (ATM) PROPOSAL
Although not yet adopted by top administration, we are hopeful that
Rich's latest innovative proposal will provide yet another level of service to
students, while reducing administrative costs. Specifically, he has
researched and proposed the implementation of ATM-type devices, similar
to those found at banks, to dispense information to students in a self-serve
format. These devices could dramatically reduce student lines at many
administrative offices when students need a printed copy of their schedule,
list of their bills, financial aid status, employment status, or potentially
many other common information needs.

-PROJECT CONTROIL/USER RELATIONS

Rich's innovations involving technology, significant as they are, are
not the only application of his creativity. He conceptualized and developed
the project control system in use at Bowling Green, featuring a strong
emphasis on the involvement of users. His on-going effort to make the
planning and operational aspects of our department a model for other data
processing shops to follow has resulted in both universities and private
corporations emulating his project control methodology. His presentations
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at the international CUMREC conference and the Data Processing
Management Association (DPMA) conferences, "Effective Project Control:
A User and EDP Partnership” has served as the basis for similar systems
at institutions ranging from Appalachian State University to divisions of
Owens-Corning Fiberglas. In addition to a unique computerized
component, the key thrust of hiz methodology is the User's Committee
(Administrative Computing Council) approach to priority decision making.
Although this approach is taken for granted at Bowling Green, it is still a
goal being sought at most other institutions. Several other universities in
Ohio have been so impressed with the positive user relations derived from
this approach that they have studied our operation in the hope of emulating
it.

Through these, and many other innovations, administrative computing at
Bowling Green State University has gained a solid reputation at a national
level under Rich's direction.

2. PERFORMANCE

Beyond a doubt, Rich is a highly motivated professional who carries out his
primary duties with distinction. The innovations cited above, and many
more, would not have heen suecessful without Rich's interpersonal skills
and progressive leadership.

Without minimizing the countless merits of his daily performance, the
criteria of the Ferrari Award ask for information "above and beyond” the
call of duty. In trying to select a few items which best typify this aspect of
his value to the University, I have selected the following:

-UISER RELATIONS

The Administrative Computer Services area could not possibly be as
effective and respected as it is without an environment which supports and
nurtures the "human element”. While certainly many aspects of Rich's
internal management could be cited, perhaps the atmozphere established
with users is even more revealing. The development and growth of the
Administrative Computing Council, which serves in an advisory capacity
to Rich, is a model heing emulated at other institutions. By sharing in the
prioritization process of key human resources, Rich has striven to establish
a sense of accountability and mutual trust with the administrative user
community. This trust has been demonstrated time and time again in
supportive and complimentary documents submitted by this group to top
administration. Again, the success of this philosophy was tangibly
evidenced when he was requested to provide this approach in a workshop
format for a regional seminar sponsored by the Association of Computer
Machinery (ACM) entitled "Restoring Human Relations in EDP
Management”. His strong interest in understanding users and working
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with them was further evidenced in his Master's Thesis in Organization
Development, "The Dimensions of Corporate Middle Managers Attitudes
Toward Computers”. ‘

-PROFESSIONAL WORK/RECOGNITION TO THE UNIVERSITY

Rich is a highly regarded and visible representative of Bowling Green
State University both locally and nationally. He has attempted to share
some of the innovations and creativity he developed for Bowling Green with
others through the professional seminars he conducts. In addition to the
seminars or presentations listed above, some of his other publications and
seminars include:

-"A Practical Approach to Structured COBOL", presented zix times
throughout Ohio.

-"An Executive Qverview of EDP", presented 14 times throughout the
midwest.

-"Fundamentals of Data Processing for the Non-DP Manager”,
conducted both publicly and privately over 40 times across the
country.

-"Integrated Admissions: Keystone to the Future" published and
presented at the international CUMREC conference.

-"Controlling the Information/Technology Explosion: A Pragmatic
Approach for DP in Higher Education” publizshed and
presented at CUMREC.

Over 65 companies have sought Rich's perspective through his
seminars , including banks, governmental units, Fortune 500
corporations, insurance companies, and utilities. Just a few of these
organizations include Ford Motors, Westinghouse, Union Carhide, the U.S.
Social Security Administration, and National City Bank.

Rich has also appeared through the media as a local expert on
computer crime and data privacy. These appearances have ranged from
half-hour radio talk shows to newspaper articles to several appearances on
local television shows in news segments.

Through all of Rich's public speaking and consulting endeavors, he
developed a library of relevant quotes, anecdotes, and poignant stories to
drive home key points. His success as a speaker and the nature of this
collection has heen recognized this year, as Sterling Publishing Company
will be releasing his book, "Quotes and Quips for Business Presentations” to
bookstores across the country. A second edition has already been requested.

Rich has also been involved with various professional organizations
over the years. He was a co-founder of the Northwest Ohio M.I.S. Training
Consortium, consisting of DP managers and training coordinators from
industry throughout the region. In addition, he has made presentations to,



or been actively involved in, CUMREC, CAUSE (College and University
Systems Exchange), DPMA (Data Processing Management Association),
ACM (Association for Computer Machinery), and ASM (Aszsociation for
Systems Management) at various times over the past 20 years. He has also
served on national professional committees for some of these organizations.

In all of his external professional exposure, Rich prominently
acknowledges hiz affiliation with BGSU and speaks in a highly supportive
fashion of the University community and environment.

-BRINGING NATIONAL SEMI S TO BGSU

Rich's innovation and emphasis on the human element can also he
evidenced by the creative way in which he has made training possible for
hiz employees. On several occasions over the years, he has been able to
bring national seminars to Bowling Green (e.g. On-Line Design,
Teleprocessing Fundamentals, CICS Programming, etc.) which our
employees have been able to attend for free. These seminars, which cost up
to $12,000 each for in-house offerings, were paid for through Rich's contacts
with data processing managers in local industry. By selling seats to these
programs at a cost far lower than industry would normally pay if they sent
their employees to major cities, he not only provided a positive service to
area industry, hut also paid the entire bill for the seminars (thereby
allowing our staff to attend at no charge). In addition, there was enough
profit generated through this endeavor to seed our department scholarship
fund.

Not only has Rich provided the technical training needed through
such seminars, but his keen awareness of the "people skills" needed hy data
processors has led to his sponsorship of other seminars for our staff. For
example, in the past couple of years he has brought "Personal Profile” and
"Value Profile" seminars to campus, which have provided valuable tools for
UCS staff members to assess and deal more effectively with differing
personal styles of users, administrators and other departmental areas.
This example of his constant concern for both the technical and human
side of data processing are very typical of his commitment to providing
efficient and effective services to the University while creatively financing
the programs needed.

ELATIONSHIP WITH UNIVERSITY AND COMMUNITY
Certainly, a number of the items cited ahove alzo reflect on Rich's
constant efforts to effectively interact with other members of the University
community. Just a few of these include inviting users to the "Personal
Profile" type seminars, the participative nature of the Administrative
Computing Council, development of mutual trust through project



accountability, and sharing of project coordination functions with
representative groups on campus.

There are many other examples of his commitment to the University and
community, a few of which include:

U SITY COMMITTEE SERVICE

Although not a comprehensive list of all committees and task forces
Rich has been a part of, a representative sample of his committee work
would include:

-Administrative Staff Council

-Project-90 Steering Committee

-Project-90 User Group

-North Central Accreditation Sub-Committee

-Project-90 Information Needs Assessment Committee

-Project-90 Proposal Development Committee

-President's Task Force on Computing

-Hayes Program Committee

-Debit Card Implementation Committee

-Semester Conversion Task Force

-University Welcoming Committee

-Parent's Orientation Leader at Pre-Registration

-Numerous Search Committees

-Ferrari Award Committee

-SERVICE TO STUDENTS

Through the years, Rich has also maintained a keen interest in the
impact which computer systems have on students. While teaching
Computer Science classes for several years, he always solicited input from
students on administrative systems. He can still be found at Pre-Reg, in
classrooms as a guest lecturer, or other points of student interface with
systems to observe reactions and discuss problems. Certainly, many
aspects of the STAR, Project-90, Transcript, and proposed ATM systems
were developed in an attempt to circumvent specific problems he witnessed
and discussed with students.

One of the basic purposes of Project-90, which Rich conceptualized
three years ago, is to improve the accuracy and timeliness of information
serving students. Through on-line terminals, departments will be ahle to
query and update information on students immediately, saving the student
frustration associated with inaccurate information, or having to go to
multiple offices to change an address. The integrated nature of these
systems will enable departments to more carefully monitor work study
allocations to insure maximum compensation is provided work study
students while controlling University resources. With the hroad array of
enhanced on-line capabilities, Bowling Green State University offices will



have an ability to serve student needs in a manner unparalleled in Qhio,
and among the top schools in the nation.

Another example of his concern for students was his initiation of the
highly successful "Lynn Orwick Memorial Scholarship Fund", which has
generated several thousands of dollars for needy studenta.

-REPRESENTING BGSU IN THE COMMUNITY

Another testimony of Rich's character and reputation as a University
representative involves his community service work. In the past few years,
a partial list of his activities include:

-Chair, Wood County Commission on Alcohol and Drug Abuse

-Wood County Community Mental Health Board

-Recipient of Distinguished Service Award from Wood County
Council on Alcohol and Drug Ahuse

-President, St. Aloysius School Board

-St. Aloysius Parish Council

-Toledo Diocesan Assembly (Bishop's advisory board) of the Catholic
Church

-Wood County Probate Court Advizory Committee on Substance
Abuse

-Twice named "An Outstanding Young Man in America"

-Numerous other youth, family, and church activities which Rich
and his family are involved in were also recognized when his
family was named as a "Bowling Green Family of the Year"
finalist.

SUMMARY

It is indeed difficult to select which of the three criteria Rich hest satisfies
for the Ferrari Award, since his accomplishments in all related areas are
so significant. From a purely business standpoint, perhaps his innovative
talents have made the most dramatic impact on Bowling Green State
University, but it would be difficult to discount any of his performance or
community service activities.

In conclusion, I enthusiastically submit the name of Richard S. Zera for
consideration for the Michael Ferrari Award. His duties both at the
University in administration, education and service, as well as his
community service, are totally consistent with the evaluation criteria.

If you have any further questions, please feel free to contact me.

Thank you.

ao



June 16, 1994
MEMORANDUM

TO: 1994 Michael Ferrari Award Committee

FROM: Richard L. Conrad, Director /‘7
University Computer Services/
Telecommunications Services and
Asst. V.P. for Planning and Budgeting

SUBJECT: Letter of Nomination for Richard S. Zera

It is with great pleasure I submit the name of Richard Zera for the 1994
Ferrari Award. For the past 1S years, I have worked directly with Rich and
have the highest regard for him, particularly in areas directly related to the
Ferrari Award Criteria.

Although some of Rich's many accomplishments may (it in multiple
categories, I will attempt to place them in the three categories listed on the
criteria form. I am sure you will agree that he has excelled in all three
areas.

1. INNOVATION AND INITIATIVE

It is absolutely essential that to be truly successful as Director of
Administrative Computer Services, innovation and initiative are key
characteristics. The impact Rich's ereativity has had on Bowling Green
State University has been dramatic. Just a few of the more significant
innovations include:

-PROJECT-90 : .

In January of 1939, Rich conceptualized and initiated what is now
called Project-90 through his "Proposal for Upgrading Administrative
Computing”. Project-90 represents the most dramatic upgrade in
administrative computing in the past 20 years and iz one of the boldest
plans seen anywhere in higher education. While some areas have not vet
achieved the positive benefits of this progressive initiative, it is important to
note that Project-90 was not intended to be a destination, but rather the
laying of a foundation. Once the last layers of functionality and consistency
are laid in the foundation, BGSU will be in a position to build new
technologies and capabilities which would have heen impossible without
Rich's foresight. In fact, the proposal and resultant documents (Systems
Proposal, RFP, Planning Document, Organizational Structure, ete.) have
been accepted by the College and University Systems Exchange (CAUSE) for
inclusion in their library for sharing with other institutions as a model.
Along with Ron Lancaster, Rich presented this innovative model, entitled
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"Implementation of Comprehensive, Integrated Administrative Systems:
Central Coordination with Distributed Control”, at the 1991 CUMREC
(College and University Computer Users' Conflerence) international
conference. Their paper and presentation earned them recognition as one
of the top five contributions to the 1991 international conference.

Major universities from around the country have called and vizited BGSU
to study our innovative approach, plan and control mechanisms. This list
of institutions who have visited BGSU to study our successful approach
includes the University of Oklahoma, Michigan State, Minnesota,
Tennessee, Mississippi, Nevada, Louisville, Toledo, Eastern Michigan,
University of California, Miami University, Ohio University, and several
others. Project-90 includes the implementation of new, state-of-the-art,
integrated systems for the offices of the Registrar, Bursar, Admissions,
Graduate College, Housing, Financial Aid, Payroll, Personnel, Student
Employment, Business Office, Treasurer's Office, Purchasing, Inventory,
Central Stores, and Physical Plant. It is truly hard to imagine any
innovative, creative endeavor having a more sweeping impact on B.G.S.U.
for years to come.

In addition to being the person who conceptualized this project, Rich
continues to help guide it as the computer manager of the project, a
member of the Project-90 Steering Committee, a member of the SIS
Executive Team, and a member of the Project-90 User Group. Many of
Rich's subordinates have been assizned to serve on the Executive Teams of
the system implementations and have become members of the national
executive committee guiding AMS. Although Project-90 was initially
planned to take S years, it was completed in four years. As Director of
Administrative Computer Services, Rich successfully guided the over
70,000 person-hours of effort from systems analysts and programmers to
accomplish the implementations on schedule.

-S.T. A.R. TELEPHONE REGISTRATION SYSTEM

Rich was also co-author, along with the Bursar and Registrar, of the
proposal that led to the STAR (Student Telephone Access Registration)
system. This system has not only proven to be of tremendous service to the
students and administration of Bowling Green, but has also been studied by
other universities and vendors as a model for registration packages being
developed. Although the upgrade of the STAR system associated with
Project-90 was not without startup problems, the degree of control provided
students when compared to the old paper system is a dramatic
improvement.

-STUDENT INFORMATION DISPENSING (KIOSK) PROPOSAL

Although not yet adopted by top administration, we are hopeful that
Rich's latest innovative proposal will provide yet another level of service to
students, while reducing administrative costs. Specifically, he has
researched and proposed the implementation of ATM-type kiosk devices to
dispense information to students in a self-serve format. These devices
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could dramatically reduce student lines at many administrative offices
when students need a printed copy of their schedule, list of their bills,
financial aid status, employment status, or potentially many other common
information needs.

-PROJECT CONTROL/USER RELATIONS

Rich's innovations invelving technology, significant as they are, are
not the only application of his creativity, He conceptualized and developed
the project control system in use at Bowling Green, featuring a strong
emphasis on the involvement of users. His on-going effort to make the
planning and operational aspects of our department a model for other data
processing shops to follow has resulted in both universities and private
corporations emulating his project control methodology. His presentations
at the international CUMREC conference and the Data Processing
Management Association (DPMA) conferences, "Effective Project Control:
A User and EDP Partnership” has served as the basis for similar systems
at institutions ranging from Appalachian State University to divisions of
Owens-Corning Fiberglas. In addition to a unique computerized
component, the key thrust of his methodology is the User's Committee
(Administrative Computing Council) approach to priority decision making.
Although this approach is taken for granted at Bowling Green, it is still a
goal being sought at most other institutions. Several other universities in
Ohio have heen so impressed with the positive user relations derived from
this approach that they have studied our operation in the hope of emulating
it.

2. PERFORMANCE

Beyond a doubt, Rich is a highly motivated professional who carries out his
primary duties with distinction. The innovations cited above, and many
more, would not have heen successful without Rich's interpersonal skills
and progressive leadership.

Without minimizing the countless merits of his daily performance, the
criteria of the Ferrari Award ask for information "above and beyond” the
call of duty. In trying to select a few items which best typify this aspect of
his value to the University, I have selected the following:

-USER RELATIONS

The Administrative Computer Services area could not possibly he as
effective and respected as it is without an environment which supports and
nurtures the "human element”. While certainly many aspects of Rich's
internal management could be cited, perhaps the atmosphere established
with users is even more revealing. The development and growth of the
Administrative Computing Council, which serves in an advisory capacity
to Rich, is a model being emulated at other institutions. By sharing in the
prioritization process of key human resources, Rich has striven to establish
a sense of accountability and mutual trust with the administrative user
community. This trust has been demonstrated time and time again in
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supportive and complimentary documents submitted by this group to top
administration. Again, the success of this philosophy was tangibly
evidenced when he was requested to provide this approach in a worksshop
format for a regional seminar sponsored by the Association of Computer
Machinery (ACM) entitled "Restoring Human Relations in EDP
Management”. His strong interest in understanding users and working
with them was further evidenced in his Master's Thesis in Organization
Development, "The Dimensions of Corporate Middle Managers Attitudes
Toward Computers"”.

-PROFESSIONAL WORK/RECOGNITION TO THE UNIVERSITY
Rich is a highly regarded and visible representative of Bowling
Green State University both locally and nationally. He has attempted to
share some of the innovations and creativity he developad for Bowling
Green with others through the professional seminars he conducts. In

publications and seminars include:

-"A Practical Approach to Structured COBOL", presented six times
throughout Ohio.

-"An Executive Overview of EDP", presented 14 times throughout the
midwest.

-"Fundamentals of Data Processing for the Non-DP Manager”,
conducted both publicly and privately over 40 times across the
country.

-"Integrated Admissions: Keystone to the Future” published and
presented at the international CUMREC conference.

-"Controlling the Information/Technology Explosion: A Pragmatic
Approach for DP in Higher Education” published and
presented at CUMREC.

Over 65 companies have sought Rich's perspective through his
seminars , including banks, governmental units, Fortune 500
corporations, insurance companies, and utilities. Just a few of these

organizations include Ford Motors, Westinghouse, Union Carbide, the U.S.

Social Security Administration, and National City Banlk.

Rich has also appeared through the media as a local expert on
computer crime and data privacy. These appearances have ranged from
half-hour radio talk shows to newspaper articles to several appearances on
local television shows in news segments.

Through all of Rich's public speaking and consulting endeavors, he
developed a library of relevant quotes, anecdotes, and poignant stories to
drive home key points. His success as a spealzer and the nature of this
collection was recognized last year when Sterling Publishing Company
released his bhook, "1,001 Quips & Quotes for Business Speaches” to
bookstores around the world. A second edition has already been requested.
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In all of his external professional exposure, Rich prominently
acknowledges his affiliation with BGSU and speaks in a highly supportive
fashion of the University community and environment.

-BRINGING NATIONAL SEMINARS TO BGSU

Rich's innovation and emphasis on the human element can also be
evidenced by the creative way in which he has made training possible for
his employees. On several cccasions over the years, he has been able to
bring national seminars to Bowling Green (e.g. On-Line Design,
Teleprocessing Fundamentals, CICS Programming, etc.) which our
employees have been able to attend for free. These seminars, which cost up
to $12,000 each for in-house offerings, were paid for through Rich's contacts
with data processing managers in local industry. By selling seats to these
programs at a cost far lower than industry would normally pay if they sent
their employees to major cities, he not only provided a positive service to
area industry, but also paid the entire hill for the seminars (thereby
allowing our staff to attend at no charge). In addition, there was enough
profit generated through this endeavor to seed our department scholarship

fund.

Not only has Rich provided the technical training needed through
such seminars, but his keen awareness of the "people skills" needed by data
processors has led to his sponsorship of other seminars for our staff. For
example, in the past few years he has brought "Personal Profile” and
"Values Profile” seminars to campus, which have provided valuable tools
for UCS staff members to assess and deal more effectively with differing
persomal styles of users, administrators and other departmental areas.
This example of his constant concern for both the technical and human
side of data processing are very typical of his commitment to providing
efficient and effective services to the University while creatively financing
the programs needed.

3. RELATIONSHIP WITH UNIVERSITY AND COMMUNITY

Certainly, a number of the items cited above also reflect on Rich's
constant efforts to efflectively interact with other members of the University
community. Just a few of these include inviting users to the "Personal
Profile” type seminars, the participative nature of the Administrative
Computing Council, development of mutual trust through project
accountability, and sharing of project coordination functions with
representative groups on campus.

There are many other examples of his commitment to the University and
community, a few of which include:

-UNIVERSITY COMMITTEE SERVICE

Although not a comprehensive list of all committees and task forces
Rich has been a part of, a representative sample of his commmittee work
would include:

-Administrative Performance Evaluation Committee
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-Project-90 and Legend Steering Committees
-Project-90 User Group

-North Central Accreditation Sub-Committee
-Administrative Staff Council (partial term)
-ASC Personnel Welfare Committee

-Project-90 Information Needs Assessment Committee
-Project-90 Proposal Development Committee
-President's Task Force on Computing

-Hayes Program Committee

-Debit Card Implementation Committee
-University Welcoming Committee

-Parent's Orientation Leader at Pre-Registration
-Numerous Search Committees

-Ferrari Award Committee

-SERVICE TQ STUDENTS

Through the years, Rich has also maintained a Lkeen interest in the
impact which computer systems have on students. While teaching
Computer Science classes for several years and now as a Management
Information Systems instructor in the College of Business, he always
solicited input [rom students on administrative systems. He can frequently
be found at Pre-Reg, in classrooms as a guest lecturer, or other points of
student interface with systems to observe reactions and discuss problems.
Certainly, many aspects of the STAR, Project-90, Transcript, and proposed
ATM systems were developed in an attempt to circumvent specific problems
he witnessed and discussed with students.

Omne of the basic purposes of Project-90, which Rich conceptualized
five years ago, is to improve the accuracy and timeliness of information
serving students. Through on-line terminals, departments will he able to
query and update information on students immediately, saving the student
frustration associated with inaccurate information, or having to go to
multiple offices to change an address. The integrated nature of these
systems will enable departments to more carefully monitor work study
allocations to insure maximum compensation is provided work study
students while controlling University resources. With the broad array of
enhanced on-line capabilities, Bowling Green State University offices will
have an ability to serve student needs in a manner unparalleled in Ohio,
and among the top schools in the nation.

Another example of his concern for students was his initiation of the
highly suceessful "Lynn Orwick Memorial Scholarship Fund", which has
generated several thousands of dollars for needy students.

-REPRESENTING BGSU IN THE COMMUNITY

Another testimony of Rich's character and reputation a:
representative involves his community service work. In the ps
a partial list of his activities include:

3 a University
ast few years,
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-Chair, Wood County Commission on Alcohol and Drug Abuse

-Wood County Community Mental Health Board

-Recipient of Distinguished Service Award from Wood County
Council on Alcohol and Drug Abuse

-President, St. Aloysius School Board

-St. Aloysius Parish Council

-Toledo Diocesan Assembly (Bishop's advisory board) of the Catholic
Church

-Wood County Probate Court Advisory Committee on Substance
Abuse

-Twice named "An Qutstanding Young Man in America”

-Numerous other youth, family, and church activities which Rich
and his family are involved in were also recognized when his
family was named as a "Bowling Green Family of the Year"”
finalist.

UMMARY

It i3 indeed difficult to select which of the three criteria Rich best satisfies
for the Ferrari Award, since his accomplishments in all related areas are
go significant. From a purely business standpoint, perhaps his innovative
talents have made the most dramatic impact on Bowling Green State
University, but it would be difficult to discount any of his performance or
community service activities.

In conclusion, I enthusiastically submit the name of Richard S. Zera for
consideration for the Michael Ferrari Award. His duties both at the
University in administration, education and service, as well as his
community service, are totally consistent with the evaluation criteria.,

If you have any further questions, please feel free to contact me.

Thank you.
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Ferrari 1992 Award Selection Committee

RE: 199

Ferrari Award Nominee - Rich Zera

Recently, Richard Conrad submitted Rich Zera's name as a nominee for the
1992 Ferrari Award. I wholeheartedly endorse and support this nomination.

In his letter of nomination, Richard Conrad has provided you with an excellent
summary of Rich Zera's qualifications for the 1992 Ferrari Award. Therefore,
rather than attempting to address each criteria, I will only try to provide some
general insights about this individual.

I have known Rich Zera for most of his tenure as a member of University
Computer Services staff, but particularly in his position as Manager,
Administrative Data Processing. My initial and continuing contact with him
has been as a very heavy user of computing resources, also as a very active
member (and "sometimes” chair) of the Administrative Computing Council and
most recently as a member of the Project 90 Steering Committee.

While I think there are many reasons for Computer Services' continued and
"productive” existence, a substantial part of that credit must go to Rich Zera.
With computer resources changing on a regular basis,

he has provided needed continuity

he has been an exceilent sounding board

he has helped guide the users

he has helped lead the users into the future even if we did not
know it at the time

he has continued to work closely with users

he does understand his role and has allowed users to grow rather
than dominate, which would have been easy for him to do

But most of all, Rich has "listened" and actively participated with all of the
users in the "struggle" to improve our systems. While I did not see it then, I do
know that, because of Rich Zera and his staff, BGSU continues to remain at the
leading edge of administrative computing. At the same time, Rich has been
very careful to utilize those resources he manages in a very efficient manner.
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More specifically, his experience and willingness to help is readily visible in the
Bursar's Office. On several occasions over the years, I have gone to Rich with
cost and time saving ideas that were needed to survive an immediate crisis:

While there are several instances, the one that comes to mind is the
change in the federal student loan program that caused all 11,000
guaranteed student loan checks to be delivered to the Bursar's Office.
Previously, these checks were sent to the student at the home address.
When the checks started arriving, we began to type notices telling the
student about the receipt of their check. It was not long before we
realized the Bursar's Office could not keep up with the letter preparation
without hiring many part-time employees at various times of the year.

Very easily Rich could have said..."No, I am unable to help you. You
must go through the "formal” approval channels to get the project
approved” with the hope that hours would be available and the project
finished at some future date long after it was needed. Rather, he listened
to owr predicament and agreed to help. That simple "yes" and resulting
help substantially improved the notification to the student, got monies
deposited to the individual's and University's accounts sconer. At the
same time, this "help"” saved many dollars in temporary labor and
prevented a flood of telephone calls inquiring about these checks. The
success of this one letter has increased the number of letters via normal
approval channels from one letter to about 55 on-line letters.

This example is just one of many instances that he has helped users deal with
their many resource problems.

In summary, Rich Zera has used his skills and talents to help make BGSU a
"better place to live". All of this he has done, in my estimation, very quietly and
without much fanfare, by listening, supporting and exhibiting excellent
communication skills, and yet at the same time maintaining a very productive
area.

As a result, it is my opinion that he would be an C\'cepuomlly wor thy recipient
of the 1992 Ferrari Award - an ex

N 3 .
contributions to Bowling Green State Univer 51t¥

If you have any additional questions, please feel free to call me.

Sincerely,

//
ChiTaD
Vlartini
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April 30, 1992
MEMORANDUM
TO: The 1992 Ferrari Award Selection Committee

Joyce Kepke, Chairperson
Continuing Education

FROM: J. Christopher Dalton / ey And e
Vice President for Planning and Budgeting

SUBJECT: SECONDING NOMINATION OF RICHARD S. ZERA

I am delighted to second the nomination of Richard S. Zera for the 1992 Michael R.
Ferrari Award. One of the pleasures of moving into my current position has been the
opporiunity to interact with and get o know Rich Zera.

Rich Zera's performance as Director of Administrative Computer Services has been
truly exceptional. In addition to his superb technical skills, Rich is very articulate, highly
motivated, and amazingly well orgazized. He is an excellent "people manager” who goes
out of his way (o encourage the professional and personal develapment of computer
services staff and to heavily involve users in decision-making.

Rich was the sole author of an outsianding initial draft proposal for a multi-year
project to enhance BGSU's adnunistrative computing capabilities. This initial proposal
developed into Project-90, which will be crucial to the effective and efficient aperation of
the University as we move toward the twenty-first century. Rich continues to play a major
role in Project-90 both through his role in Computer Services and as a member of the
Project-90 Steering Comumittee.

In summary, Rich Zera is a truly outstanding Bowling Green State University
administrative staff member. 1 feel that he would be a superb 1992 Michael R. Ferrari
Award winner and I recomimend him mast enthusiastically for this award.

JCD:sf
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April 30, 1992
MEMORANDUM

TO: 19982 Michael F. Ferrari Award Committes
Jﬁyﬂ' K;pke, Chairperson
Continuing Education

FEROM: Gaylyn J. Finn, Treasursy and Assistart /
Vice FPresident for Planning snd Pudgeti ny

RE: Ferrari Award Nominaition Support Letfer for Fich Zera

It iz with great pleasure that T submit thiz letier in support of the
nomination of Fich Iera for the 1992 Ferravi Award. T have known and
worked with Fich Sera over the laast giz years on both daily iczues and
gpecific projects involving the University’s financilal activities and
Computer Scrvicsz, During that tims, I have found Fich to bz 3 highly
motivated, ingightful individual whoe underatands the wany 2idszs of an
igzue, and whils reprezenting ihe concernms of hiz specific area, ragularly
locks at the broader scope of an issue in the beat intsrsat of the

University.

0Of particular note haz been Fich’s involvensnt with Project 90 from hia
articipation at the very unset as pali of the Sbeering Committzs through
he installation of CUFS and now in & maintsr ance support role, At tha
onzet nf the project, Fich showed a deep und51 ta X

igznez in the z:¢laction process of a comprehansive package £or the
University and strongly encoucaged the concept of package coftware over
internally developad programs a3 being in the best intersst of the
Univers 1ty During the development and i “mp”cmrntatlar ctage, Fich has
managed the limited LEROULCET of hiz 2taff in the best interest of the
project while maintaining on going zervices to hiz many other
conztitusencizs., A the CUFS module ;ppgoaﬁl 2 ikz first year anniveraary
and the other 3 nd being movad
toward implementation, Fich has con

[

1

~

modules of the Legend Syatem are L'n'ovgl‘lt On &

: uinued Lo recognizs the needa of each
of the areas and managed his ataff in a manner most advantagscus for the
University.

A2 an individual, Fich haz alwaye? demonctrated a sincere deeire Lo provide

the beat service to the Universiiy, bobh individually and by his staff,

He iz ensrgetic and able to support a concept, yet aware that conciliation
and consenzug are required. It is with the utwost enthusiazm that I
gupport Fichavd Conrad’ s nomination of -he 1992 Fzrrari

Fich ZSera for tb
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henor which Rich well Jdes

—
—_

Award, an
GJIF:cjk/GF727

pA Bl Richard Conrad

TokaV;

Pres Office of the Treasurer

g ]
T:]C, Bowling Green State University Bowling G'fel';"' 02'.’3133[
atle: BOSUIOHH
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April 15, 1992
MEMORANDUM

TO: 1992 Michael Ferrari Award Committee

/ ’ ////
FROM: Nancy Mueller ..72~77
Assistant to the Dea
Graduate College

RE: Reference Letter Supporting Richard L. Conrad’s Nomination of Rich Zera for
the 1992 Ferrari Award

It is with pleasure that I submit this reference letter in support of Richard L. Conrad’s
nomination of Rich Zera for the 1992 Ferrari Award.

I have been with the University for three and one-half years. During this time I have
served on a variety of computer related University committees -- committees that Rich
Zera also served on as either a member or invited guest. In each situation where I had an
opportunity to work with or observe Rich, I found him to be extremely sensitive to others
and highly attentive to the growth and development needs of the University. In addition,
Rich looks for innovative ways to improve University functioning. For example, he
researched and developed an innovative "Student Information Dispensing (ATM)
proposal. This proposal suggests a way to improve student service at a minimum cost.

In summary, I highly recommend that Rich be considered for the 1992 Ferrari Award.
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April 20, 1992

TO: Michael Ferrari Award Colllmittee

FROM: Richard L. Peper
EDP Auditor

SUBJ: Reference Letter for Richard Zera

For the past six years I have worked closely with University Computer Services
and Rich Zera. He is truly an "unsung” hero of the University. He is consistently
striving to increase services to the University and offering of his personal talents to
others. His ability to communicate very effectively about technical data is a gift that is
shadowed only by his sincerity and honesty.

Beyond being a highly respected and qualified Director of Administrative
Computer Services, he is a visionary of what "Can Be" at Bowling Green State
University. Not supportive of "that saasfies the request” attitude, he strives for the best
solution available; going that extra step. He searches for creative and innovative
approaches to University needs in ways not normally considered. An example of his
creativeness is his proposal to locate student information terminals throughout campus to
allow students to inquire into their data files about such things as account balances, due
dates, course availability, and bursar account balances, without taxing administrative
offices with additional visits and phone calls.

Rich is also active in off campus circles. He is professionally involved with the
College and University Computer User's Conference (CUMREC), Data Processing
Management Association, and Association of Computer Machinery. Rich has also
published in Cause and promoted and presented seminars to diverse audiences of colleges
and Fortune S00 companies.

Rich is a person of high moral character, genuinely concerned for fellow members
of the local community, and has an unmatched dedicated work-ethic. I believe his
character is modeled by civic pride, religious affiliation, and community service such as
chairing the Wood Councy Commission of Alcohol and Drug Abuse.

Having chaired the Michael R. Ferrari Award Committee in the past, I have a
"feel" for the character and leadership thac it takes to be a recipient of the award. 1
wholeheartedly support Rich's nomination and believe he has the "Right Stuff” that
exemplifies what the Michael R. Ferrari award is (o Administrative Staff at Bowling
Green State University.

Q
/qgc)erely, - :{9
ichard Peper
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April 13, 1992

MEMORANDUM

TO: Joyce Kepke
Chair, Ferrari Award Selection Committee

FROM: Norma J. Sticklei’7, ; ... .. ﬂ’\ J?_ e/
Assistant to the Vice President -
for Academic Affairs

SUBJECT: Nomination of Richard Zera

Dick Conrad has asked me to send a letter of support for Rich Zera’s
nomination for the Ferrari Award, and I am delighted to do so. I have
known Rich for many years and have a perspective that few of his
colleagues will have--as a teacher, a fellow student, and a colleague. My
first extended acquaintance with Rich was when I was a student in one of
his computer science classes. This was at a time when computing was not
playing so large a role in society as it does now and when personal
computers were not ubigquitous acroszs the campus. In other words, T was
even more ignorant. of computing than I am now. When T take a class,
however, I am determined to learn as much as possible and to ask
questions. I remember that Rich was always patient and good humored
with my questions and those of the other students in the class. even though
the inquiries must have seemed very elementary to him. His attitude
toward students was one of truly caring that they learned and that the class
was a good educational experience for them.

When Rich and I were both working on our master’s degrees, we
were classmates in the Organization Development program here at BGSU.
The nature of that program was that the classes involved a great deal of
interaction among the members of the class. Rieh’s concern with his
profession and the issues of computing in society were very evident. These
concerns included how to use computers in such a way that individual
privacy is retained and how to introduce computing innovations into an
organization in such a way that the employees accept the change. Both of
these examples demonstrate that his concern is for people.



I have read Dick Conrad’s nomination of Rich, and there is little that
I can add except to reinforce some points. For the past several vears I have
been a member of the Administrative Computing Council and am currently
the Council Chair. This Council serves in a advisory capacity to Rich.
Throughout the time that I have served, I have been impressed with Rich’s
contributions to computing at the University. He is always thinking of new
and better ways to do things. This may manifest itself in reorganization of
hiz staff, recommendations for upgrading hardware, or major
undertakings such as Project 90. He is an innovator whose ideas focus not
so much on how to make his own work easier as on how to improve
computing service for the students and staff of the University. A good
example of this iz his ATM proposal which he presented to us two or three
years ago. While budget constraints have prevented funding the proposal,
it is an innovative approach to providing better service to students.

The Administrative Computing Council is composed of the major
administrative computer users, each determined to obtain the best
computing resources for his or her area. Such determination, of course,
means there is competition for and occasional conflict over very limited
resources. As director of administrative computing, Rich must deftly meet
the needs of the users while at the same time denying some requests for
computing resources. Although the ACC assists Rich in making theze
decisions, the overall responzibility is his. He has succeeded in working
with this delicate balance in such a way that users do obtain the necessary
assistance and appreciate the reasons why they must sometimes delay
their requests. Rich keeps the users fully informed of the resources
available to them and of the competing demands for his staffs time.

I think that one of the highest compliments one can bestow upon a
colleague is to say he or she iz above all professional. Rich Zera is a
professional and an asset to Bowling Green State University.

¥eX
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MEMORANDUM
TO: 1992 Michael Ferrart Award Committee

FROM:  Ronald L. Lancaster, Chair ﬁau g7 'ﬂ e 44-—.-,?4:
Project-90 Steering Committee

DATE: April 17, 1992
RE: Letter of Support for Richard S. Zera

Ri;hard Conrad has nominated Richard Zera to receive the 1991 Ferrari Award, and T am
writing in support of that nomination. While I certainly don’t know Rich as well as Dick
Conrad does, I have had the opportunity to work with Rich in a variety of capacities over the
years.

My first working relationship with Rich developed when we were both appointed to the On-
Line Registration Committee. Rich Zera, along with Cary Brewer and Joe Martini, had
prepared a proposal for telephone registration, and 2 commiitee was formed (o look into the
implementation of the proposal. While the proposal was maodified significantly by the
committee, the fact remains that Rich was part of the original impetus that led eventually to the
STAR system.

Even more significant, perhaps, is the role that Rich played in the development of what is now
called Projec £90. As you certainly know, Project-90 is a multi-year effort which will
eventually result in the updating and replacement of m:arly all of the administrative computer
systems on campus, Rich developed a report in 1938-89 suggesting that an external vendor be
selected to provide modern, integrated systems to the University. Rich’s proposal was quite
detailed and the suggestions and “Framework he laid out in his forward- looking report were
adopted almost without change. Rich’s justification for the project, as outlined in his report,
became the basis for the pro_]ut plan which was eventually adopted by the University and
presented to the Board of Trustees.

Significantly, Rich realized from the beginning the importance of having the direction of such a
project take place outside the auspices of Ul]]Vt‘rbllY Comput;r Services. Because much
(most?) of the effort associated with the project takes place in user offices, and not in UCS,
Rich felt that an independent organization should accept overall responsibility for coordination
of the project.

Rich’s knowledge of the University’s current system enabled him to predict (with great
accuracy) the offices which needed to be included, the effort involved, and the resources
required for the conversion. Rich also felt that a single vendor must provide all software,
rather than acquiring a different vendor for each of office. The wisdom of this approach is
reinforced daily in Project-90 activities. It is significant that BGSU was the first client to
license each of their available systems. We have not been the last, however, as other
Universities are now coming (o realize the wisdom of this approach. Rich and I both consult
regularly with representatives of other Universities looking to go down this path.

“Computer Systems for the 1990’s and Bevond ™
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Rich has been direcdy involved in many activities associated with Project-90. He is a valued
and respected member of the Project-90 Steering Committee; he also serves on many of the
working groups and subcommittees formed to address a variety of issues. There are times, of
course, when the project has not developed along the lines Rich might have preferred. Itis a
sign of his character that he allows the project to develop naturally, and does not attempt to

impose his own view (nuch as a parent must, at some point, allow a child to make his/her own

decisions).

Rich’s dedication o the University and to Project-90 is also illustrated by the fact that he has,
on more than one occasion, offered to loan one of his staff full-time o Project-90 when a need
was critical. I know for a fact that Rich’s staff resources are guite limited, and to offer to loan
someone out in such a situation I considered remarkable.

Rich is also interested in spreading the news about the University’s successes. He has
presented papers at professional conferences on the: accomplishments at BGSU. In fact, at
Rich’s suggestion, we presented a joint paper on Project-90 at CUMREC.

One last point. T am also a faculty member in computer science, responsible for class
schedules. At a less hectic time in the past, Rich used to teach a section of CS 100 for us each
semester. This class presents elemeniary computing concepts to students whose major is in a
non-scientific area. Rich did a very good job with these classes; his student evaluations were
always sirong. I know he took the responsibility seriously and the students henefited from his
efforts.

Additionaily, Rich was teaching for computer science during one of the University’s earlier
“budget crises.” At that iime, Rich continued to teach for computer science even though he
received no additional compensation for his efforts.

In short, I am pleaséd to support the nomination of Richard S. Zera to receive the 1991 Ferrari
award.



